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17th July 2015

Dear Ms Chivers
OBJECTION TO PLANNING  APPLICATION REF: 2015/2575/P

Development of Bewlay House, 32 Jamestown Road, NW1 7BY
I write in connection with the above application. I reside in a property that adjoins the proposed development so will be affected by the development of the property and the proposed design.

Height of proposed development

Myself and many other residents affected by this development had great concerns regarding the height of the building in the previous application and the impact this would have on people living in nearby properties and the precedent it would set for other applications in the area. 
The previous Planning Application was approved based on apartments being proposed on the upper floors.

The new application no longer seeks to build the apartments but still seeks to maintain the increase in height with the new application appearing to further increase the height of the rooftop plant which rises up above the height of the adjoining buildings.

Whilst I have no objection to developers building office space I do believe that as the use of the building has changed the need to build above the existing height line is not now necessary and that significant increase in office space could be accommodated without an increase in height above the existing building height.
For the residents of the area a significant increase in office space will have an impact on the increasingly congested Jamestown Rd. The new retail/restaurant units built recently have already had an impact due to increased deliveries and there are still 3 units which have not been let, which, when they are will further add to the traffic problems during the daytime. 
To continue to allow the increase in height whilst changing the initial proposed use of the building to office space only may well set a precedent that other developers will seek to exploit when planning similar developments in the area, and the decisions you make on this application will undoubtedly affect future applications.
It is essential to maintain the integrity of both the old and new buildings in this area so I would urge you to reject the new application and encourage the developers to reduce the height of the building now that apartments are no longer planned.

 Yours faithfully
Ian Maxwell Davidson
